Public Notice

TRACY HEADLIGHT-HERALD

(First Date of Pub.: Wed., Apr. 11,
2018)
(Dates of Pub.: Wed., Apr. 11 &
18, 2018)

STATE OF MINNESOTA
COUNTY OF LYON
DISTRICT COURT

FIFTH JUDICIAL DISTRICT
Court File No.: 42-PR-18-293

In Re: Estate of Evelyn E. Rys,
Decedent

NOTICE OF INFORMAL
PROBATE OF WILL AND
INFORMAL APPOINTMENT OF
PERSONAL REPRESENTATIVE
AND NOTICE TO CREDITORS

Notice is given that an
Application for Informal Probate
of Will and Informal Appointment
of Personal Representative was
filed with the Registrar, along with
a Will dated May 24, 2004. The
Registrar accepted the application
and appointed Dean Rys, whose
address is 10567 County Highway 5,
Walnut Grove, MN 56180, to serve
as the personal representative of the
decedent’s estate.

Any heir, devisee or other
interested person may be entitled
to appointment as personal
representative or may object to
the appointment of the personal
representative. Any objection to
the appointment of the personal
representative must be filed with
the Court, and any properly filed
objection will be heard by the Court
after notice is provided to interested
persons of the date of hearing on the
objection.

Unless objections are filed, and
unless the Court orders otherwise,
the personal representative has the
full power to administer the estate,
including, after thirty (30) days from
the issuance of letters testamentary,
the power to sell, encumber, lease,
or distribute any interest in real
estate owned by the decedent.

Notice is further given that,
subject to Minn. Stat. § 524.3-801,
all creditors having claims against
the decedent’s estate are required
to present the claims to the personal
representative or to the Court within
four (4) months after the date of this
notice or the claims will be barred.

Judge Leland Bush
District Court Judge
March 12, 2018

James L. Garvin, Chartered
James L. Garvin

MN# 0033698

243 Morgan St. — P.O. Box 1186
Tracy, MN 56175

Telephone: (507) 629-4940
Facsimile: (507) 629-3851
Email: jameslgarvin1186@gmail.
com

(First Date of Pub.: Wed., Apr. 11,
2018)
(Dates of Pub.: Wed., Apr. 11,
2018)

NOTICE

The Lyon County Board of
Commissioners will meet in the
Commissioner’s Room, 607 W.
Main St, Marshall, MN, at 6:30 pm
Wednesday April 18, 2018, to take
public comment on the status of
Internet/Broadband service in rural
and underserved areas of Lyon
County. The county board will
also review a recent Broadband
Feasibility Study addressing needs
for increased capacity within Lyon
County. The public is invited to
attend to review the report and share
their concerns. If you cannot attend,
you may send your comments to
lorenstomberg@co.lyon.mn.us or
mail to Lyon County Administrator,
607 W. Main St, Marshall, MN
56258.




